## Danny Dobson

From:

Cllr Granville Morris

**Sent:** 02 November 2012 13:20

To:

Danny Dobson

Subject:

Green Squirrel Review Hearing.

Mr D. Dobson.

I am wishing to make representation to the License Review Hearing regarding the Green Squirrel Public House on Manchester Road, Haslingden.

I wish to relate to the Panel my concerns of the delay in bringing this case to an earlier conclusion for the well being of the residents Who started this process well over a year ago so I was informed.

They have had to experience the frequent Anti Social Activity for this unreasonable lengthy period of time.

Of the noise of either the music played very loudly on various occasions at what started from mid evenings until beyond reasonable times late at night and beyond midnight at the Green Squirrel pub. Which they knew to be against there Licensing Conditions?. Also the associated noise related to people leaving this public house, either during such events, or when they we're leaving this establishment again during other late evenings into the early morning.

In an unruly and loud manner which again impacted on the normal social fabric that people rightly deserve and hopefully expect that is their legitimate right. Which should not impact on their right's for a peaceful & stable lifestyle in there own homes, around these types of commercial establishments at all times.

It was my impression from speaking with one of the main complainants that there was no intentional malice with their complaint to see this pub closed. They have known of this pub being a successful public house in the past and to see it serve the community who wishes to visit this establishment only that this should be better managed to stop the ongoing issues.

The promises made by the licensees of the Green Squirrel in previous mediation discussions seem to have fallen on deaf hears. Even though from my discussion with one of the complainants, the impression given it was felt they genuinely wanted to resolve these issues??.

But they now feel they never intended or were not in the position to manage or control this business as to the agreements made from these meeting's.

Which would have afforded this public house to continue running a reasonable business and being part of what generally is an acceptable part of the historical fabric of what has been seen as a part of one of people's normal social relaxing activities. Now I feel they are asking the panel to help them in whatever necessary way to remedy these issues they have had to contend with for such a long period of time.

Hopefully you will afford me the right to speak at this hearing to make these points. Thank you.

Regards cllr Granville Morris.

Cllr Granville Morris, Councillor for Greenfield Ward, Haslingden.

Tel: 01706214672 mob:07817415018

E-Mail: granvillemorris@rossendalebc.gov.uk

2/11/12